GREATER EGYPT REGIONAL PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION

MARION, ILLINOIS

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE

REGIONAL WATER QUALITY COORDINATING COUNCIL

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

HELD ON Thursday November 7, 2013
Call to Order
The meeting was called to order by Mr. Sean Henry at 12:21 PM on November 7, 2013. Council members present: Sean Henry (City of Carbondale), Ryan Guthman (Kinkaid-Reeds Creek Conservancy District), and Mike Cerutti (City of Herrin). Council members absent:  Beth Ponce (Rend Lake Conservancy District), Kelly Hefner (Saline County), and Bobby Brown (City of Harrisburg). Staff present: Beau Henson (Greater Egypt Regional Planning and Development Commission). Public present: None.
Approval of Minutes
Mr. Henry asked the Council to review minutes from the meeting held on October 17, 2013.  Mr. Cerutti made a motion to approve the minutes with a second from Mr. Guthman. With no descent, the motion carried.
Correspondence


Mr. Henson shared one item of correspondence.  The IEPA notified the Council that Permit #IL0038415 had undergone an ownership and name change, from University Heights MHP to Saluki Homes, LLC.
NPDES Permit Reviews
The committee reviewed the following NPDES permits:

1. Springfield Coal Company, LLC – Orient No. 6 Mine  (Jefferson County)

Permit: IL0004707
Permit Type: Reissue/Modified
DMR:  Projected Excursions:  Zero (0).
Actions: Mr. Henson reviewed the permit, noting that outfall 002 discharges into the receiving stream – Buck Creek.  Outfalls 003, 004, 007, 009, and 010 discharge into the receiving stream – Unnamed tributary to Rend Lake.  The U.T. to Rend Lake is on the 303(d) Impaired Water List.  Facility outfall 007 is located within the Nason FPA. The Mayor of Nason was contacted for comment. No reply was received. The Council discussed the potential reasons for missing data in mining DMRs. The Council decided to issue a notification letter to Larry Crislip of Marion IEPA concerning missing DMR data for mines. With the requirement of the aforementioned letter of concern, Mr. Guthman motioned to approve the permit, seconded by Mr. Cerutti. The motion passed unanimously.   
Volunteer Lake Monitoring Program Update

Mr. Henson noted the VLMP season ended October 31, 2013. Nutrient information will be processed by Springfield IEPA in late November. Results should be available soon.
Other Business


Mr. Henry reiterated the use of projection language for permit recommendations (See October 2013 minutes for further detail).
Adjournment

There being no further business, Mr. Cerutti moved to adjourn, to which Mr. Guthman seconded. The motion carried unanimously and Mr. Henry adjourned the Council at 12:34 PM on November 7, 2013. No date was set for the next meeting.
